
  
  
                                    Legal Department  American Electric Power  
  1 Riverside Plaza  
  Columbus, OH 43215-2373  
  AEP.com  

  

August 15, 2023 

 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary  

Ohio Power Siting Board 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

 

RE:     Beatty-Canal Street 138 kV Transmission Line Re-Termination (White 

Road) Project 

            Proof of Compliance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07 and 4906-6-08 

            Case No. 23-0011-EL-BNR  

 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

  

Ohio Power Company hereby files this proof of compliance with the notice 

requirements set forth in Rules 4906-6-07 and 4906-6-08 of the Ohio 

Administrative Code for the above-referenced project applications: 

 

1. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07(A), Ohio Power Company served a 

copy of the accepted, complete application to public officials and libraries on 

May 3, 2023, as the enclosed tracking information demonstrates.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Hector Garcia-Santana   

Hector Garcia (0084517) 

Counsel for Ohio Power Company. 

 

cc: Jon Pawley 

 

Hector Garcia-Santana 
Senior Counsel – 

Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 

hgarcia1@aep.com 

























 
 

 

 

AEP Ohio 

8500 Smiths Mill Road 

New Albany, OH 43054 

 

August 15, 2023 

 

Southwest Public Libraries: Grove City Library 

Director 

3959 Broadway  

Grove City, OH 43123 

 

RE:  Construction Notice 

Beatty-Canal Street 138 kV Transmission Line Re-Termination (White Road) Project 

Case No. 23-0011-EL-BNR 

 

Dear Director: 

 

You are receiving this letter because we wanted to let you know about a proposed transmission line 

project in your area. 

 

AEP Ohio representatives plan to replace a single steel pole along the Beatty-Canal 138-kilovolt 

transmission Line outside of the White Road Station off White Road in Jackson Township, Franklin 

County. The company needs to replace the steel pole to reconfigure current equipment and add 

additional equipment at the station.  

We filed a Construction Notification for this project with the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) as the 

Beatty-Canal 138 kV Transmission Line Re-Termination (White Road) Project, Case No. 23-0011-EL-BNR.  

 

If approved, construction on AEP property begins this summer and concludes by next spring.  

 

Please see the attached Construction Notice, which we must submit to the OPSB when we make certain 

changes to our transmission facilities. The submission complies with Rule 4906-6-01, et. seq., of the 

Ohio Administrative Code.  

 

The Construction Notice to construct, operate and maintain this facility awaits OPSB review. Please 

make this Construction Notice available to the public. We are also communicating with landowners in 

the project area. 

 

Please contact me at (304) 784-0556 or mdblankenship@aep.com if you would like an electronic copy of 

the Construction Notice or if you have any questions about this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Meghan Blankenship 

Meghan Blankenship 

Project Outreach Specialist 

AEP Ohio 

 



 
 

 

 

AEP Ohio 

8500 Smiths Mill Road 

New Albany, OH 43054 
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